To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Eastman Meadows Sewer Extension 
Date:
June 3, 2008
Wyley Enterprises, LLC is requesting a sewer extension to serve the proposed Eastman Meadows Condominiums. The Planning Board has reviewed the request and recommends approval of the Eastman Meadows lot as an addition to the sewer service area.  In addition, there has been discussion from the start of planning of this project to permit homes to connect to the sewer at their option in between where the sewer now ends on Eastman Road and the Eastman Meadows lot.  The staff is recommending that these lots also be added to the sewer service area.  I wish to again emphasize that connection to these homes is optional per the sewer ordinance. Our experience in the past is that as septic systems fail and/or as homes as sold, the sewer suddenly becomes a much desired option. Long range planning would benefit all of these properties by giving them the option to connect to the sewer.

For the existing lots, the Town would be responsible for the cost of the tie from the sewer to be installed by Eastman Meadows at Wyley Enterprises expense laterally to the side of the road at the edge of the right of way. The exact cost would be determined as part of the bid process. The estimate a year ago was about $40,000. The sewer fund balance as of June 30, 2007 was $309,000 and will increase as of June 30, 2008. 
In order to amend the sewer service area map, the Town Council would need to approve the following motion or a similar one. 
1.
The Town Council finds that the sewer system, including all impacted pipes, pump stations and treatment works, has sufficient non-peak and peak capacity for potential service within the area shown as sewer service area on the map of the Eastman Road area dated June 2, 2008 prepared by the Cape Elizabeth Planning Office. The Town Council notes that the Sewer Superintendent on April 4, 2008 wrote that there is adequate capacity in our allotted flows governed by our wastewater agreement with the City of South Portland for flows being received from Cape Elizabeth by the South Portland Treatment Plant on Waterman Drive.  
2.
The expansion is in conformance with the Town’s comprehensive plan; and

3.
The expanded sewer service area includes:
a.
Lots being designated on the Town Neighborhood Sewer Connection Eligibility Map;

b.
Lots within 500’ of an existing Sewer Service Area; and
c.
An area proposed for new development in accordance with the Open Space Zoning Standards, Sec. 19-7-2, of the Zoning Ordinance.

As a portion of the expanded sewer service area is an area proposed for new development in accordance with the Open Space Zoning Standards, Sec. 19-7-2 of the Zoning Ordinance, no connection to the sewer system shall be permitted until the development receives final approval from the Cape Elizabeth Planning Board for compliance with Sec. 19-7-2, Open Space Zoning Standards.

4.
All sewer extensions shall be designed by a registered engineer. Its design shall be subject to review and approval by the Town Engineer, and its design, construction and acceptance shall be in accordance with the provisions of Sec. 15-1-7. The extension of the sewer system shall be at the expense of Wyley Enterprises except that the sewer ties for lots to be potentially served on Eastman Road that are not owned by Wyley Enterprises shall be funded by the Town’s Sewer Fund. 
